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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokin@ca.rr.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasques PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112  
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 

 

 
 

Yolanda McGarger – Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend 

George Mergl      Haitian & U.S. Citizen’s (killed by Hurricane Matthew) 
  

 

Gilbert Montoya (heart problems)      Bill Carroll      George Limar     Ralph LIberto 

Charlos Chavez PGK & Friend of Robert Escobar      Jim Chavez 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (started kidney dialysis three times per week) 

 

 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom & Dodi Gillman, Ada Ahmed, Darlene Minnie, 

Kieth & Linda Alber, Donna Just, Sister Rita - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

William Sanchez – Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend     Raymond Soter (cancer) 

John Tremblay Sr. (cancer recovery), Edie Dew (misc. health problems) – 

 Ron Tremblay’s Family Members     Home Bound of St. Irenaeus 

Gary Pagett (kidney failure) – Fred Navarro’s Cousin 

Angelica (broken neck) Fred Navarro’s Cousin’s Girl Friend 

Nikki Luna (hip surgery) & Hope Romo (knee surgery) Friend & Sister of José E. Perez 

Michaelene – George Kubeck’s Wife     Angela Gullotta – Mike Morris’ Cousin 

Carol Cabell Martinolich (cancer) -  Irv Cuevas Family Friend     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

Brother Knights 

 I would like to thank all that helped at the Trunk or Treat this year. It was a great success. 

 It is that time of year that we give thanks for all of our friends and family, for the events of 

the past year that gave us satisfaction and comfort and joy to the ones we helped. It means so much 

to those that need just a helping hand, words of encouragement, or just the acknowledgment that 

someone cares. 

 This is, as Knights of Columbus, we do without question, unconditionally, at any time.  

 I am awaiting word from Supreme if we have been awarded the Star Council. This award 

points out that we as a council, have done our best for the year. Thanks to all of my Brother Knights 

that have given their time to parish and the council. To giving to other ministries, and especially 

H.O.P.E. their commitment and generosity without question 

 May God continue to watch over us and help us in the years to come. 

Viva Jesus!  

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

           In All Things Give Thanks 
 

 
 One of the stories that came out after World War II was about A British submarine that was 

disabled and lay on the ocean floor. They hadn’t been able to communicate their position so the 

outcome looked very grim. The commanding officer finally had to tell the men that they would soon 

be running out of oxygen. He prayed and suggested they sing a hymn. So together they began to sing 

these words “The darkness deepens Lord, with me abide.” One man affected by the lack of 

oxygen fell forward and landed on the ships surfacing equipment. Suddenly the faulty mechanism 

began to operate and slowly rose from the ocean floor. 
 

Psalm 40:1-3 I waited patiently for the Lord; and He turned to me and heard my cry, He lifted 

me out of a slimy pit, out of the mud and mire. He set my feet on a rock and gave me a solid 

place to stand. He put a new song in my mouth, a hymn of praise to our God. 
 

 They didn’t allow a negative spirit to poison there thinking. Instead they embraced an 

outlook of thankfulness. Whatever life gives you God can still put gladness in your heart. Psalm 4: 

7 in verse 8 it says I will lie down in peace and sleep for you alone, O Lord make me dwell in 

safety. 
 

 You will find that when you stop complaining and begin thanking God for the possibilities at 

hand you will have a heart full of thanksgiving. Remember if you have Jesus in your heart 

sometimes you need to notify your face.  

   

     “Happy Thanksgiving” 
NSS 

 

 

 

 
                     Adoration 

 

We need people to adore the Blessed Sacrament for the upcoming Evangelization 

Retreat. Adoration will take place in the Education Building 24 hours a day, on Friday the 

Nov 11 (starting at 4 PM) thru Sunday the 13 (until 5 PM). Come and pray for your fellow 

Parishioners on retreat. 

 

Please call Rolly Arenz at (562) 708-0258 

 



 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Thanksgiving is around the corner, time with families and friends. Time to be thankful for 

the graces we have. To my Brother Knights and Your Family, “Wishing You All A Very Blessed 

and Happy Thanksgiving”. 

 

 Don’t forget to vote on November 8 (Election Day). 

 

 November 11-13 is Our Parish Evangelization Retreat. I encourage all my Brother Knight 

who have experience this Spiritual Weekend to consider attending. Please talk to me if you have any 

question. November 11 is Veterans Day, extend a special Thanks to all our Brother Knights who has 

served in the military. Our Parish monthly Adoration is on November 13, plan to spend a quiet time 

with our Lord Jesus.  

 

 We are in the planning stage for our Christmas Party the date is December 3 (Saturday), 

mark it in your calendar. 
 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

 
  
 
 

St. Irenaeus 

Evangelization Retreat 
November 11-13, 2016 in the Parish Hall 

Friday 5:30 pm to 9:00 pm, Saturday 8:00 am to 9:00 pm, Sunday 8:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Full-time attendance at all sessions is required.  
Retreat is for persons 18 years of age or older. 

You've heard everybody talking, now it's your turn to experience Saint Irenaeus' Evangelization 
Retreat.   

This three day spiritual event, held in the Parish Hall, is a great way to discover your strength in 
Jesus! 

Bring an open heart and we'll provide everything else 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

   

 I am enclosing the Fraternal Survey form for you all to fill out. Please complete this form 

and return it to me at the November or December  business meeting.  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
  

 
 

 

2nd OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

2nd ALL SOULS DAY MASS 7:00pm 

6th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS 

8th REMEMBER TO VOTE 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

11th “VETERANS DAY 

13th ADORATION 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

24th “THANKSGIVING” 

26th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

3rd COUNCIL CHRISTMAS PARTY 6:00pm 

7th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

7th PEARL HARBOR REMEBERANCE DAY 

10th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

25th “CHRISTMAS” 

31st “NEW YEARS EVE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John Oliver     Virgil Smith GK     Walter Munoz     Frank Faecke     Bob Marsh     JoséPerez 

Roland Tremblay     Michael Morris     George Kubeck     Kevin Connell     Leo Griego 

Jorge Rodriguez     Fred Navarro     Bob Escobar     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Wayne Diulio     Don Gargiulo PGK     Rolly Arenz     Don Chavez     Inan Herrmann 

George Del Hierro     Ken Peterson PGK     James Darensbourg     Irv Cuevas     Robert McBirney 

Dan Del Villar Insurance Agent     Bill Serb III PGK     Frank Reis 

 



 

 

 

                               Thanks Giving       
                                       

                        When Abraham Lincoln declared a national Thanksgiving 

Day he had suffered the death of his beloved son and the loss of thousands of precious souls in our 

Civil War. What in the world did he have to be thankful for? Yet he wanted us as a country to stop 

and give thanks for our many blessings despite our many mistakes and bad choices. Lincoln believed 

in a Supreme Being and wanted our country to give thanks as a nation for what we had. 
 

 A reflection came to me during a homily at Holy Family Catholic Church in Glendale, CA 

the morning after my eldest son Bill's wedding to Ronit, a wonderful lady who grew up in the Jewish 

faith. The priest shared how his spiritual director in the seminary told him to enter his reflection on 

all he had to be thankful for in his journal. He shared with us how he was a second generation 

immigrant to the USA and how much his parents had sacrificed for him. At that point in his spiritual 

development he claimed to have taken much for granted and had not stopped to thank God and 

others for all his blessings. The spiritual director asked only 5 minutes of his time to reflect on and 

record his blessings. That instruction was the beginning of a profound influence on his spiritual 

journey. It was a beautiful lesson for me after hearing the Gospel story of the one leper, a hated 

Samaritan, who returned to Jesus to give thanks for his healing and received a promise of salvation.  
 

 We as knights have so much to be thankful for to Father McGivney, who started the best 

insurance company in the world to support orphans and widows and one of the truly wonderful 

fraternal organizations for Catholic men. We share our faith in the Eucharist, which means 

Thanksgiving, in which we unite ourselves with the Risen Christ and our brothers and sisters. We 

give thanks for our families and friends and our organization. The K of C helps us strive to be better 

Catholic gentlemen and to help those in need throughout the world.  
 

 Personally, I offer one decade of my daily rosary in thanks to the Father, Son, and Holy 

Spirit, as well as Mother Mary and St. Joseph and all the saints and my guardian angel and all 

celestial spirits. I have found the best way to sleep is to start giving thanks for just the blessings of 

this day! We never finish. A blessed, healthy, and joyous Thanksgiving to all! 
            

Yours in Christ 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 
 

 
 

 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support’s 

Tony Park & Aristotle Quan 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Greetings, 
 

Thanks to all those who came out and assisted in our fall membership drive Columbus Day 

weekend.  Over a dozen Knights participated in this event along with Dan Del Villar, who 

by the way signed up three individuals.  Of significance, Father Aaron Riomalos completed 

his Form 100 as a transfer and his application was approved at the meeting that followed.   
 

Those of you active in other parish groups and ministries, now is the time to reach out and 

invite others into our Council.  Having played the video produced by Supreme at Mass and 

having handed out over 200 flyers, our Council and our efforts should be fresh on the mind 

of many.  Please do your part to help our Council grow by extending an invitation to our 

fellow Catholic gentlemen. 

 

Thanks. 
Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 

November Birthday’s 
 

Thomas McManamon 11/2     Nicholas Beadel 11/3     Eddie Bracewell 11/7     John Costa 11/9 

Henry Negrete 11/9     Eric Beaver 11/10     Darryl Ducharme 11/15     Christopher Nsor 11/15 

Joe Sanchez III 11/15     Paul Benson 11/16     Ignacio Sanchez 11/16     Michael So 11/16 

Charlos Chavez PGK 11/17     Carl Heinz 11/19     Richard H. Morin 11/19     Michael Mercer 11/20 

Raymond Luis 11/23     Virgil Smith GK     11/23     Sam Glorioso 11/26      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October Meeting 

$40.00 

 

 

November Meeting = $50.00 
 

 

 

    Joe Sanchez III 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

Reminder To Visit Senior Brothers 
 

 We have a rich heritage in our Council with many senior members who have valuable life 

lessons we are honored to share. Our senior members not only helped formulate our Council at St. 

Irenaeus, their personal histories are delightful to hear. Some have honorably served in the military 

in World War II, Korea, Viet Nam and the Gulf Wars. Many have family stories that would amaze 

you. 
 

 As we all grow older, forms of affirmation and recognition are really meaningful if coming 

from peers or the younger generations, especially when some of our senior Knights are not as mobile 

as when they contributed so much to our Council. Let us not forget them or their contributions to our 

Fraternity. 
 

 Please consider setting aside a few minutes each week or month to reach out to these Brother 

Knights. We will be listing some of those members below so if you can find it in your heart to reach 

out to one or more of them, you will be blessed. 
 

Ralph Liberto   714-828-7478    Carlos Chavez PGK   714-523-7137     Jim Chavez   714-21 

Gilbert Montoya   714-827-0743                                                        George Limar   562-860-9794 
 

 

 We know there are more in need of our contact, so we will be adding others as you let us 

know. Please contact the Council officers to recognize others you are aware of. 

 
COUNCIL 8599 ANNUAL 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
December 3 2016 ---- 6:00pm 

Those with Name’s Beginning with 

A thru M bring a Main Dish ---- N thru Z bring a Salad or Dessert 

Council will provide a Christmas Ham & Drinks 

 

Santa Will Be In Town ---- So Plan On Bringing Your Kids & Grandkids 

[Those bringing Children bring a wrapped gift for Santa to hand out] 

 

We Will Also Be Holding An Adult Gift Exchange Game 

[Bring A Gift For Each Adult To Participate - $10.00 to $15.00 Value] 

 

Please let us know if you plan on attending before 11/28, we need a head count. 

Rolly Arenz – (562) 708-0258 

George Del Hierro (714) 821-1247 

Jorge Rodriguez (562) 522-8342 

 



 

        
     SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT  
                          “Your Shield For Life” 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

   Don't Assume You Can't Afford Disability Income Insurance  

 One of the biggest mistakes you can make regarding disability insurance is to assume you 

can't afford it or you won't qualify. Before you make that assumption, do some basic research and 

apply for coverage through the Knights of Columbus. The Order’s Income Armor product gives you 

options that can help you fit this critical protection into your risk management budget.  

 Here are two ways you can reduce your premium:  

  1. Choose a two-year or five-year maximum benefit period.  

 Depending on your age, the best option is probably a policy that pays benefits until you 

reach age 67. But a two-year or five-year duration benefit period would cover disabilities you might 

encounter in your working life.  

  2. Choose a longer elimination period.  

 An elimination period is the number of days a total disability must exist before benefits 

begin to accrue. Typical elimination periods are 30, 90, or 180 days. Choosing a longer elimination 

period lowers the policy’s premium. But be sure you have enough set aside in your contingency fund 

to account for the longer gap.  

 As your professional insurance agent, risk management is my specialty. Let’s talk about how 

to protect your income, your retirement needs, and your family's financial future.  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 

 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

 

 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

   J 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
                       Jerome Costa 
                                                  Louis Bloch 
                                                                   Hugh Granger 
 
 
 
   
 
 
             Our 
        Council’s  
New Fourth Degree 
        Members 
 
 
 
 

 
                                             Jorge Rodriguez – Walt Munoz – George Del Hierro 


